
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

 
 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) 
AmerenUE for Authority to File Tariffs Increasing ) Case No. ER-2007-0002 
Rates for Electric Service Provided to Customers ) Tariff No. YE-2007-0007 
in the Company’s Missouri Service Area   ) 
 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) 
AmerenUE for Authority to File Tariffs Increasing ) Case No. GR-2007-0003 
Rates for Natural Gas Service Provided to Customers ) Tariff No. YG-2007-0008 
in the Company’s Missouri Service Area    ) 
 

NOTICE OF CLARIFICATION  
 
Issue Date:  January 16, 2007   
 

On January 11, 2007, the Commission issued a notice that indicated as follows: 

The parties are notified that representatives of AmerenUE will appear 
at the Commission’s January 18, 2007 agenda meeting, at 11:00 a.m., to 
discuss AmerenUE’s response to the Commission’s concerns about the 
reliability of electric service following severe weather events.   

 
On the same date, the Commission issued an order in Case No. EO-2007-0037 that 

scheduled an on-the-record presentation in that case for January 18 at 11:00 a.m., to allow 

AmerenUE to “respond formally to the recommendations in Staff’s Report, to provide the 

parties an opportunity to provide the Commission with any additional information, and to 

allow the Commissioners the opportunity to ask questions about the response.”  EO-2007-

0037 is the case established to investigate AmerenUE’s storm preparation and restoration 

efforts.  

On January 16, the Office of the Public Counsel filed a motion for clarification or 

reconsideration expressing confusion about the Commission’s intentions.  Public Counsel 
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asks whether the notice in this case and the order in EO-2007-0037 refer to the same 

event, and whether the on-the-record presentation is being held in both cases.  

The Commission will clarify that there is only one event planned for January 18.  

That is an on-the-record presentation in Case No. EO-2007-0037.  The notice that was 

issued in ER-2007-0002 and GR-2007-0003 was intended merely to notify the parties to 

the rate cases that the on-the-record presentation would be held in Case No. EO-2007-

0037.   The on-the-record presentation will occur only in that case, and not in ER-2007-

0002 and GR-2007-0003.  

The Commission apologizes for any confusion that resulted from its January 11 

notice.   

BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 

 
 
Colleen M. Dale 
Secretary 
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Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 16th day of January, 2007. 
 
Woodruff, Deputy Chief Regulatory Law Judge  
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